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November 29, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed for the Council’s review and approval is a fund closure ordinance.  Consistent with past practices and auditor recommendations, inactive funds are closed.  A fund is closed when its original purpose is satisfied.  This ordinance contains five funds eligible for closure with a combined total of $1,233,194 of unobligated fund balance.  As was the case in prior fund closure ordinances all fund balances will be transferred to funds that contain projects of similar scope.  One of the five funds has a zero balance.  The other four funds, with significant fund balance to transfer, are described below:

· Fund 4480 - Stadium Management:  Approximately $108,500 of un-obligated fund balance is available for transfer from the Fund 4480 to the Stadium G.O. Bond Redemption Fund, 8510.  These funds will be contributed to Kingdome debt service payments. 
· Fund 5600 – Printing/Graphic Arts:  Approximately $25,833 of un-obligated fund balance is available for transfer from the Printing and Graphic Arts Fund to the Facilities Management Internal Service Fund, 5511. The transferred funds will be used for general and administrative costs related to the Facilities Management Division Print Shop. 
· Fund 3871 – Harborview Medical Center Construction 1993:  Approximately $1,083,467 of un-obligated fund balance is available for transfer from the HMC Construction 1993 Fund to the Harborview Medical Center Repair and Replacement Fund, 3961.  These funds will be programmed in support of upcoming Harborview capital projects. 
· Fund 3180 – Surface and Storm Water Management Construction: Approximately $15,394 of un-obligated fund balance is available for transfer from the Surface and Storm Water Management Construction fund to the King County Flood Control Contract fund, 3571.  The transferred funds will be used for the construction of flood control facilities such as levees or revetments. 
Attachment A identifies the funds proposed for closure and the funds proposed to receive the remaining fund balances available for transfer.  If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget, at 206-263-9687.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office Performance, Strategy, and Budget (OPSB)

Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, OPSB

Sid Bender, Capital Section Supervisor, OPSB

Tesia Forbes, Budget Analyst, OPSB


Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)


Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operation Division, DES

Loren Burt, Accountant, Finance and Business Operation Division, DES
